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1. that no further burial plots are sold and remaining land is used for ashes 

plots 
 
Background 
At a meeting held on 26 January 2016 the Open Spaces Committee resolved  

 
(i) to use the unsold plots in existing Sections C2 and B2 for both cremation plots 

and burial plots provided that for the latter it can be established the ground 
composition and topography is suitable for burials 

(ii) to use burial plots in the area most recently designated as S (previously parts of 
areas designated B & C) from a centre line taken from the store shed working 
outwards, each occasion to be risk assessed. 

 
The Cemetery sub-group have since visited the cemetery and have made a 
recommendation that no further burial plots are sold and remaining land is used for 
ashes plots   

 
 

  

To consider the following recommendations from the Cemetery 
sub-group and agree recommendations for Town Council 

Unused Area in Sections B2 and C2 



  Agenda No 5 

For further information contact: Deputy Town Clerk, Tel 01460 52149 or email 
town.council@ilminster.gov.uk 

 

2. that the small strip of land in middle of Section J2 is used for a row of 8 
ashes plots 

 
Background 
There are currently no unsold ashes plots available in the Cemetery.   
 
The unused area in existing Section C2 cannot be used until the pile of soil is removed. 
 
The photos below show the proposed area in Section J2 (marked in red) 
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Most of the graves in this area have kerbing which may affect ease of access and be 
potential trip hazards. 
 

 
3. issue a press release. 

 
 


